Minutes of the Pa-TACF Science Committee
March 8, 2007

Penn Nursery Conference Room

Spring Mills, PA 

Those in attendance were Chandis Klinger, President of PA-TACF, Alex Day, DCNR Representative for PA-TACF, Jim Walizer, PA-TACF Board Member, and Sara Fitzsimmons, PA-TACF Tree Breeding Program Coordinator.  PA-TACF Board Member Alan Tumblin and PA-TACF Member Tracey Coulter arrived early in the meeting and gave information when applicable.  Sara Fitzsimmons took minutes.
The meeting began at 9:30am.

I.  Using Chestnuts for Biomass
Jim Walizer began the meeting by discussing an idea to explore the potential of chestnut for the use of energy production through its woody biomass.  His idea is analogous to the work undertaken with hybrid poplar and willow starting in the 1970s.  Jim noted that chestnut could be used for either fuel or cellulose – the final product could be explored while coppiced growth of chestnut was examined at different rotation times.

The Science Committee discussed the merits of such a study, noting the advantages of chestnut having secondary and merchandisable products such as tannins, nuts, and eventually timber (depending on rotation times of biomass with pole timber and log timber production).
Alex Day noted the collaboration between Syracuse University and Big Flats on the work on willow.  He also noted that the study of biomass and alternative fuel sources was a large focus of the PA DCNR (Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and Natural Resources).

Tracey Coulter noted the potential for collaboration with a successful project such as “Fuels for Schools”.

·  The committee voted to recommend evaluation of the project to the Board and to allow for extraneous nut production from the Chapter to be put toward the project.  Sara Fitzsimmons agreed to work with Jim Walizer on an as needed basis to consult on topics such as spacing, size of plots, number of nuts available and a timeline for harvest.
II.  Roguing out orchards non-chemically and through burning root systems

On a second topic, Jim Walizer presented the work he is doing on striped maple.  In the most recent issue of The Chestnut Tree, PA-TACF’s Chapter publication, it was noted that there was a need for organic methods of chestnut stump sprout control once a tree has been rogued.  Jim noted that his work could potentially be applied to chestnuts.
Sara Fitzsimmons noted that Fred Hebard has been experimenting with just such a methodology and, to her knowledge, has had good success.  With the proper equipment, such a practice could be an easy way of eliminating rogued chestnut trees without large equipment (such as backhoes) or the use of dangerous chemical herbicides (like Tordon or Garlon 4).

III.  Potential Collaboration with the Lancaster County Conservancy (LCC)
Tim Eck brought up the potential for starting one to two types of chestnut plantings with the LCC.  Tim currently maintains a CMS orchard on LCC land and has formerly approached the LCC with the hope to establish both a reforestation planting and a plot with Graves BC3F2s.
Sara Fitzsimmons detailed that she would like to have the property’s primary use be for a Graves B3F2 orchard, as that was the kind of orchard for which there would be the most immediate need.  She further noted 4 requirements for the site:

1)  Minimum of 5 acres


3)  30 year commitment (min.)

2) Elimination of deer pressure

4)  a written maintenance agreement

ACTION ITEM: Sara Fitzsimmons will collect MOUs and GPA to be used as templates with LCC.  She and Tim Eck will develop strategies to bring LCC on board, including a meeting before planting time passes. 

The vote to do this and recommend it to the Board as such was passed unanimously among the committee.

IV.  Potential for looking at current rot resistance levels in hybrid trees

Tim Eck posed a question regarding rot resistance to the committee.  He wondered if there were a need for the Chapter to look at breeding for rot resistance in current stock.  He further wondered if there was a need to develop a baseline level – to examine the levels held by current hybrid stock.

The committee discussed the potential and generally agreed that there was not enough expertise w/in the Chapter to look at this question, but perhaps there would be a researcher who would be interested in studying the subject.

Jim Walizer brought up the point about tannins being responsible for rot resistance and, in his mind, the potential for tannins to be heavily involved in blight resistance.  Sara Fitzsimmons noted that she would look up current literature on the topic and present a review to Jim and the committee once completed.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am in order to start PA-TACF Board Meeting.
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